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In late 2002, the Debtor filed 49 adversary proceedings for
the recovery of preferential transfers, including against the
five Defendants which were part of this consolidated appeal.  In
January 2004, the court asked the Debtor to file a status report
regarding the five remaining adversary proceedings.  Douglas
Pahl, an attorney for the Debtor, prepared and filed a status
report which stated that settlement negotiations were being
discussed.  

In April 2004, the court entered dismissal orders in the
five cases on the grounds that Debtor had failed to prosecute the
cases in a timely manner, including the failure to file a Pre-
trial Order as required by the scheduling order. If the Debtor
did not remedy the matter within the period of time set by the
court, the adversary proceedings would be dismissed without
further notice.  The Dismissal Orders were addressed and mailed
to Douglas Bosley, the attorney listed in court records as the
Debtor’s lead attorney.  During this time, however,
responsibility for handling the case was being transferred to
Pahl.  Because of an error in handing the mail at their law firm,
neither Bosley nor Pahl saw the orders when they were delivered
to the law firm.  Due to inaction on the Debtor’s part, each of
the remaining adversary proceedings were closed in early May.
After learning of the dismissals, Pahl filed motions to reopen.
After hearing, the court stated that the movant had not met its
burden to show that circumstances beyond its control had led to
misplacement of the files and its failure to meet the court’s
deadlines. Debtor appealed to the Bankruptcy Appellate Panel.

The BAP held that the bankruptcy court must specifically
address the four factors cited by Pioneer Inv. Svcs. Co. v.
Brunswick Assocs, 507 U.S. 380 (1993) to determine whether the
attorney’s negligence constituted excusable neglect under
Fed.R.Bankr.P. 9006(b)(1).  As the court had not done so, the
matter was remanded for further proceedings.
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